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To: Executive Director, NH Public Utilities Commission

From: Byron Petrakis, 24 Lantern Lane, Kingston, NH 03848 %
Subject: Docket #17-118

Date: October 24, 2017

Dear Sir/Madam,

I am the spokesperson for a group of condo owners in Kingston, NH who are protesting the Hampstead
Area Water Company’s (HAWC) petition to the NH PUC for a 17% increase in rates. (Docket #17-118).

| have attached a cover letter sent to the condo unit owners describing the genesis of the petition as
well as copies of the signed petition itself. The petitions are on 8 separate sheets, each sheet
representing one building. There are a total of 56 units within the 8 buildings.

Forty-nine unit owners out of 56 units signed the petitions, representing 87.5% of the ownership. | feel
that the percentage would have been even higher if some unit owners had not left for Florida prior to
the signature collection.

We respectfully request that the PUC examine our petition and take into account our rationale for it
when considering the HAWC request for a rate increase.

Thank you for your attention and consideration.

Byron Petrakis
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Dear Neighbors,

At the Annual Condo Association meeting on October 17, a large number of unit owners expressed their
concern over the petition of the Hampstead Area Water Company (HAWC) to the NH Public Utilities
Commission to raise its rates by 17 percent.

As a result of the general agreement that the Association members’ concerns should be directly
expressed to the New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission prior to the October 31 hearing in Concord,
three unit members volunteered to collaborate to write a petition, solicit signatures from those in
agreement with the articles of the petition, and present the petition to the Commission’s Executive
Director. The three members are: Angeljean Chiaramida, Larry Greenbaum, and Byron Petrakis.

Posted next to this cover letter is the petition that we created. Please sign it if you would like and we will
mail it to the Executive Director of the NH Public Utilities Commission prior to the Concord meeting. The
Commission requests that it receive petitions from consumers prior to October 27, so we will be
collecting the petitions from each building on or before October 25.

Finally, at least one of us will attend the Prehearing Conference in Concord on October 31 when the N.H.
Public Utilities Commission will hear from the HAWC and other interested parties.

Thank you for your attention to this petition and please do not hesitate to contact any one of us if you
have further questions.

Angeljean Chiaramida, Unit 4
Larry Greenbaum, Unit 29

Byron Petrakis, Unit 24
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October 17,2017

Petition Relative to Hampstead Area Water Company’s Petition for Change in Rates, Docket # 17-118 dated,
October 5, 2017

We, the undersigned customers of Hampstead Area Water Company (HAWC), residing at Lamplighter Estates Condo
Development in Kingston, NH, petition the State of New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission to deny the HAWC’s
request to change rates. Please reference docket # DW 17-118 dated October 5, 2017.

Whereas the proposed permanent rate increase and step increase would raise the Company’s rates by 17 percent; and
Whereas the affected customers living in a 62-plus condominium development are on fixed incomes; and

Whereas social security benefits of the residents of Lamplighter Estates have not risen accordingly; and

Whereas HAWC is a subsidiary of Lewis Builders, builders of the Lamplighter Estates Condominium; and

Whereas such a business relationship between HAWC and Lewis Builders either severely limits or altogether prevents
competition allowing for customer choice in water services providers; and

Whereas the HAWC states that the step adjustment is “to recover HWAC’s investment in system improvements and
plant additions related, in part to the Wells Village service area in Sandown”; and

Whereas improvements in Sandown do not seem to justify rate increases in Kingston and towns other than Sandown,

We, the undersigned members of the Lamplighter Estates Condo Association, feel the proposed increases are
unjustified and unreasonable and place an unfair financial burden of people with fixed incomes. Consequently, we
respectfully urge the State of New Hampshire to deny HAWC’s petition.

Print Name Signature Street Address City and State
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October 17,2017

Petition Relative to Hampstead Area Water Company’s Petition for Change in Rates, Docket # 17-118 dated,
October 5, 2017

We, the undersigned customers of Hampstead Area Water Company (HAWC), residing at Lamplighter Estates Condo
Development in Kingston, NH, petition the State of New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission to deny the HAWC’s
request to change rates. Please reference docket # DW 17-118 dated October 5, 2017.

Whereas the proposed permanent rate increase and step increase would raise the Company’s rates by 17 percent; and

Whereas the affected customers living in a 62-plus condominium development are on fixed incomes; and

Whereas social security benefits of the residents of Lamplighter Estates have not risen accordingly; anc

Whereas HAWC is a subsidiary of Lewis Builders. builders of the Lamplighter Estates Condominium; and

Whereas such a business relationship between HAWC and Lewis Builders either severely limits or altogether prevents
competition allowing for customer choice in water services providers; and

»

Whereas the HAWC states that the step adjustment is “to recover HWAC’s investment in system improvements and

plant additions related, in part to the Wells Village service area in Sandown”;

; and

Whereas improvements in Sandown do not seem to justify rate increases in Kingston and towns other than Sandown, -

We, the undersigned members of the Lamplighter Estates Condo Association, feel the proposed increases are
unjustified and unreasonable and place an unfair financial burden of people with fixed incomes. Consequently, we
respectfully urge the State of New Hampshire to deny HAWC’s petition.

Print Name

Signature
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/ October 17,2017

Petition Relative to Hampstead Area Water Company’s Petition for Change in Rates, Docket # 17-118 dated,
October 5, 2017

We, the undersigned customers of Hampstead Area Water Company (HAWC), residing at Lamplighter Estates Condo
Development in Kingston, NH, petition the State of New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission to deny the HAWC’s
request to change rates. Please reference docket # DW 17-118 dated October 5, 2017.

Whereas the proposed permanent rate increase and step increase would raise the Company’s rates by 17 percent; and
Whereas the affected customers living in a 62-plus condominium development are on fixed incomes; and

Whereas social security benefits of the residents of Lamplighter Estates have not risen accordingly; and

Whereas HAWC is a subsidiary of Lewis Builders, builders of the Lamplighter Estates Condominium; and

Whereas such a business relationship between HAWC and Lewis Builders either severely limits or altogether prevents
competition allowing for customer choice in water services providers; and

Whereas the HAWC states that the step adjustment is “to recover HWAC’s investment in system improvements and
plant additions related, in part to the Wells Village service area in Sandown”; and

Whereas improvements in Sandown do not seem to justify rate increases in Kingston and towns other than Sandown,

We, the undersigned members of the Lamplighter Estates Condo Association, feel the proposed increases are
unjustified and unreasonable and place an unfair financial burden of people with fixed incomes. Consequently, we
respectfully urge the State of New Hampshire to deny HAWC’s petition.

Print Name Signature Street Address City and State
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Petition Relative to Hampstead Area Water Company’s Petition for Change in Rates, Docket # 17-118 dated,
October 5, 2017

We, the undersigned customers of Hampstead Area Water Company (HAWC), residing at Lamplighter Estates Condo
Development in Kingston, NH, petition the State of New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission to deny the HAWC’s
request to change rates. Please reference docket # DW 17-118 dated October S, 2017.

Whereas the proposed permanent rate increase and step increase would raise the Company’s rates by 17 percent; and
Whereas the affected customers living in a 62-plus condominium development are on fixed incomes; and

Whereas social security benefits of the residents of Lamplighter Estates have not risen accordingly; and

Whereas HAWC is a subsidiary of Lewis Builders, builders of the Lamplighter Estates Condominium; and

Whereas such a business relationship between HAWC and Lewis Builders either severely limits or altogether prevents
competition allowing for customer choice in water services providers; and

Whereas the HAWC states that the step adjustment is “to recover HWAC’s investment in system improvements and
plant additions related, in part to the Wells Village service area in Sandown”; and

Whereas improvements in Sandown do not seem to justify rate increases in Kingston and towns other than Sandown,

We, the undersigned members of the Lamplighter Estates Condo Association, feel the proposed increases are
unjustified and unreasonable and place an unfair financial burden of people with fixed incomes. Consequently, we
respectfully urge the State of New Hampshire to deny HAWC’s petition.

Print Name Signature Street Address City and State
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Petition Relative to Hampstead Area Water Company’s Petition for Change in Rates, Docket # 17-118 dated,
October 5, 2017

October 17,2017

We, the undersigned customers of Hampstead Area Water Company (HAWC), residing at Lamplighter Estates Condo
Development in Kingston, NH, petition the State of New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission to deny the HAWC’s
request to change rates. Please reference docket # DW 17-118 dated October 5, 2017.

Whereas the proposed permanent rate increase and step increase would raise the Company’s rates by 17 percent; and
Whereas the affected customers living in a 62-plus condominium development are on fixed incomes; and

Whereas social security benefits of the residents of Lamplighter Estates have not risen accordingly; and

Whereas HAWC is a subsidiary of Lewis Builders, builders of the Lamplighter Estates Condominium; and

Whereas such a business relationship between HAWC and Lewis Builders either severely limits or altogether prevents
competition allowing for customer choice in water services providers; and

Whereas the HAWC states that the step adjustment is “to recover HWAC’s investment in system improvements and
plant additions related, in part to the Wells Village service area in Sandown”; and

Whereas improvements in Sandown do not seem to justify rate increases in Kingston and towns other than Sandown,

We, the undersigned members of the Lamplighter Estates Condo Association, feel the proposed increases are
unjustified and unreasonable and place an unfair financial burden of people with fixed incomes. Consequently, we
respectfully urge the State-of New Hampshire to deny HAWC’s petition.

Print Name Signature Street Address City and State

Chnes Hae7 | Sl C Lo 199 dnutinc o] loosgrls w it JobH
Jurel £ fprt | o5 | 3 fpntosn 2y | A ligalralf a2k
&&ar&b@kgtw(%w 233 Lm#ﬁrn Lr). Kumqs{'mt N 02 848)

KEn SiNwS 23 LAt L i nesmmo i 2248
MW (T L 7RI Kip o) ¥

| A,,W e AN
:BeA O+ero [oe s w—z 35 lAntern Lane Kina{-ogl_‘iﬁ_gmg
TN Br VBNV ok Cowan | 39 [porzal o | §osmd A ok}

(i Rohaand) | JmoreCydlrn |31 Jonred 0. Jepesmo, b4




October 17,2017

Petition Relative to Hampstead Area Water Company’s Petition for Change in Rates, Docket # 17-118 dated,
October 5, 2017

We, the undersigned customers of Hampstead Area Water Company (HAWC), residing at Lamplighter Estates Condo
Development in Kingston, NH, petition the State of New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission to deny the HAWC’s
request to change rates. Please reference docket # DW 17-118 dated October 5, 2017.

Whereas the proposed permanent rate increase and step increase would raise the Company’s rates by 17 percent; and
Whereas the affected customers living in a 62-plus condominium development are on fixed incomes; and

Whereas social security benefits of the residents of Lamplighter Estates have not risen accordingly; and

Whereas HAWC is a subsidiary of Lewis Builders, builders of the Lamplighter Estates Condominium; and

Whereas such a business relationship between HAWC and Lewis Builders either severely limits or altogether prevents
competition allowing for customer choice in water services providers; and

Whereas the HAWC states that the step adjustment is “to recover HWAC’s investment in system improvements and
plant additions related, in part to the Wells Village service area in Sandown”; and

Whereas improvements in Sandown do not seem to justify rate increases in Kingston and towns other than Sandown,

We, the undersigned members of the Lamplighter Estates Condo Association, feel the proposed increases are
unjustified and unreasonable and place an unfair financial burden of people with fixed incomes. Consequently, we
respectfully urge the State of New Hampshire to deny HAWC’s petition.

Print Name Signature Street Address City and State
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October 17,2017

Petition Relative to Hampstead Area Water Company’s Petition for Change in Rates, Docket # 17-118 dated,
October 5, 2017

We, the undersigned customers of Hampstead Area Water Company (HAWC), residing at Lamplighter Estates Condo
Development in Kingston, NH, petition the State of New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission to deny the HAWC’s
request to change rates. Please reference docket # DW 17-118 dated October 5, 2017.

Whereas the proposed permanent rate increase and step increase would raise the Company’s rates by 17 percent; and
Whereas the affected customers living in a 62-plus condominium development are on fixed incomes; and

Whereas social security benefits of the residents of Lamplighter Estates have not risen accordingly; and

Whereas HAWC is a subsidiary of Lewis Builders, builders of the Lamplighter Estates Condominium; and

Whereas such a business relationship between HAWC and Lewis Builders either severely limits or altogether prevents
competition allowing for customer choice in water services providers; and

Whereas the HAWC states that the step adjustment is “to recover HWAC’s investment in system improvements and
plant additions related, in part to the Wells Village service area in Sandown”; and

Whereas improvements in Sandown do not seem to justify rate increases in Kingston and towns other than Sandown,

We, the undersigned members of the Lamplighter Estates Condo Association, feel the proposed increases are
unjustified and unreasonable and place an unfair financial burden of people with fixed incomes. Consequently, we
respectfully urge the State of New Hampshire to deny HAWC’s petition.

Print Name Signature Street Address City and State
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October

17,2017

Petition Relative to Hampstead Area Water Company’s Petition for Change in Rates, Docket # 17-118 dated,

October

5,2017

We, the undersigned customers of Hampstead Area Water Company (HAWC), residing at Lamplighter Estates Condo
Development in Kingston, NH, petition the State of New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission to deny the HAWC’s
request to change rates. Please reference docket # DW 17-118 dated October 5, 2017.

Whereas the proposed permanent rate increase and step increase would raise the Company’s rates by 17 percent; and

Whereas the affected customers living in a 62-plus condominium development are on fixed incomes; and

Whereas social security benefits of the residents of Lamplighter Estates have not risen accordingly; and

Whereas HAWC is a subsidiary of Lewis Builders, builders of the Lamplighter Estates Condominium; and

Whereas such a business relationship between HAWC and Lewis Builders either severely limits or altogether prevents
competition allowing for customer choice in water services providers; and

Whereas the HAWC states that the step adjustment is “to recover HWAC’s investment in system improvements and
plant additions related, in part to the Wells Village service area in Sandown”; and

Whereas improvements in Sandown do not seem to justify rate increases in Kingston and towns other than Sandown,

We, the undersigned members of the Lamplighter Estates Condo Association, feel the proposed increases are
unjustified and unreasonable and place an unfair financial burden of people with fixed incomes. Consequently, we
respectfully urge the State of New Hampshire to deny HAWC’s petition.

Print Name

Signature

Street Address

City and State
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